
 

 

 

 

Date:  May 22, 2024 

 

To: Mayor and Members of City Council 

 

From: Sheryl M. M. Long, City Manager 

 

Subject: ORDINANCE – LEVYING SPECIAL STREET LIGHTING 

ASSESSMENTS GROUP 1 – RESIDENTIAL STREET LIGHTING (2023-2026)  

 

Attached is an ordinance captioned as follows: 

 

TO LEVY special assessments to pay for a portion of the cost of special street lighting 

in Lighting Group 1, pursuant to Ohio Revised Code (“R.C.”) Section 727.25, for the 

three-year period beginning on August 1, 2023. 

 

This Ordinance is the third step of a three-step process for the renewal of an existing street lighting 

assessment needing the approval of City Council for the Finance Department to process the billing 

and certify the Assessments to the County Auditor for inclusion on the December 2024 tax bills. 

 

Street Lighting Assessment Group 1 includes streets in the following neighborhoods: Avondale, 

Bond Hill, Clifton, College Hill, CUF, East Walnut Hills, Hyde Park, Kennedy Heights, Mount 

Lookout, North Avondale, Oakley, Pleasant Ridge, Roselawn, South Fairmount, West Price Hill, 

and Westwood. 

 

The Administration recommends the passage of the attached ordinance. 

 

Attachment A – Assessed Street Lighting – Group 1 2024 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: John S. Brazina, Director, Transportation and Engineering 


